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Meet our new SNAP grantees!
With generous support from the Walmart Foundation, NCOA has 
granted $1.15 million to 30 community organizations to help them 
enroll eligible older adults into the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance 
Program (SNAP). Last year, our SNAP grantees helped over 31,000 
seniors apply for food assistance. Since 2009, our
BenefitsCheckUp® tool has helped more than 1 million people 
identify over $1.1 billion in SNAP benefits.
Meet the grantees | Get your state SNAP application

Highlights from our Center for Healthy Aging meeting
NCOA's Center for Healthy Aging Resource Centers recently hosted a national meeting to support states and 
community-based organizations with implementing, embedding, and sustaining chronic disease self­
management (CDSME) and falls prevention programs. National experts presented current research, best 
practices, business planning, sustainability, partnerships, rural and tribal outreach, and more.
Download meeting materials | View presentations from the Falls Prevention Summit 

June 15: World Elder Abuse Awareness Day
2015 is the 10th anniversary of this worldwide event that shines a light on a hidden problem--elder abuse. 
Several organizations are convening a global summit in Washington, DC on June 15. The Administration for 
Community Living (ACL) also has a microsite with tips, tools, and ways to get involved.
Register for the summit | Visit ACL's microsite

Coming up ...

Integrating Aging Services and Behavioral Health: Key Resources You Should Know About:
Discover partnership opportunities and resources available on a state and national level. May 28 @ 1 
p.m. ET
2015 Senior Center Conference: Register by June 30 to save on this event for senior center 
professionals. NISC members save even more! Sept. 20-22 @ Columbus, IN
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